
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Reiterates Adherence to the Supreme Religious Authority’s
Guidance

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers Alliance, met with Mr. Abdul Hussein

Abtan,  Head  of  Iqtadar  Watan  Party,  and  members  of  the  party's  political  office.  The

discussions centered on the latest political developments in Iraq and the ongoing escalation in

the region.

H.E. praised the efforts of the federal and local governments in improving services and

restoring public confidence in the political system, government, and supporting political

forces. H.E. highlighted the prevailing stability in the country, emphasizing the importance of

preserving  and  reinforcing  it.  H.E.  affirmed  that  all  Iraqis  share  responsibility  for

safeguarding the achievements and transforming stability into lasting peace.

H.E. called for empowering youth and urged emerging political parties to offer meaningful

contributions to this vital and expansive demographic. The representation of young people, H.E.

stressed, should reflect their size and roles in society. H.E. renewed the call to follow the

guidance of the Supreme Religious Authority in addressing regional developments and maintaining

humanitarian, political, and media support.


